

Sports Booster Meeting
Leigh High School
April 3, 2023

Attending:

Jen Lipscomb, Drew Marino, Kris Suzuki, Kyle Kikuta, Elizabeth Sorace, Rachel Duncan, John Hart, Monika Salquist, Jacque Paige, Alexis Hoekstra, Jeff Argabright (took a quick break from practice to give update)

Meeting started at 7:04p

- 1) Welcome
- 2) Introductions
- 3) AD Update
 - a. Spring sports are going well; weather affecting the track, swim and tennis schedules.
 - b. Hosting badminton and track and field Mt. Hamilton finals. Idea to have a snack shack for those finals because lots of schools (7) are here from approx. 9am-7pm. Conceivably a lot of parents available to run a snack shack. There will be the BVAL fee. Jacque will talk to the track coach to see if up for running it as a 50/50 track fundraiser.
- 4) Principal Update: n/a
- 5) Coaches update:
 - a. Coach Kyle: Varsity girls is crushing it with 5/1; Varsity boys 3/2; JV girls 4/1; JV boys 4/0. Clovis invitation is next weekend. The last few dual meets and the champions are still upcoming. Senior night is Wednesday 4/6.
 - b. Coach Jacque: track and field senior day is on Wednesday. Instagram has lots of updated info for track and field.
 - c. Coach Drew: Baseball is working hard and developing well with current roster.
 - d. Coach Jeff: Team is doing well; if beat Evergreen then team will be in 2nd place behind Branham. Team is 16/5 and most likely going to CCS. Yearlong workout has been paying off
- 6) Treasurer's report:
 - a. NI increased by approx. \$4K; approx. \$25K in the bank. 98% of budgeted income. Income from corporate matching, seasonal donation drive, and merchandise. Checking to see if any sales from Spring parent meeting.
 - b. Expenses are moving along with senior recognition banners and snack shack supplies.
 - c. Discussion around senior cords was held. Motion made by Megan Devlin to pay up to \$500 for cords for all senior athletes. It was seconded by Jennifer Lipscomb and unanimous approval.
 - d. Tax ID is still in progress.
- 7) Motion to approve minutes from March meeting was made by Elizabeth Sorace and seconded by Kris Suzuki. Motion passed with one abstention.
- 8) Funding Requests: none at this time
- 9) Committee Reports
 - a. Donation Drive/Fundraising: Signs are still being ordered for the 10 remaining signs.
 - b. Fundraising: nothing new

- c. Merchandise: Looking to spend up their budget for more inventory. Reconciling with fundraising.
- d. Communications: Big shout out to Elizabeth Ramirez for track and field coverage. Would love to see more photos from other sports.
- e. Snack Shack: Baseball is going well.
- f. Senior Recognition: Alexis has sent out the requests for funding from the bigger advertisers. We will continue to work on getting confirmations from advertisers. Rotary will advertise and maybe Riptide Swim.
- g. Dining Night Out: none this time
- h. Liaison: Bell schedule will be the same, prom is 5/13, grad night is 6/1, diversity week at the end of April, stampede is hoping for sign help from Coach Drew.

10) New Business

- a. Slate was discussed. Secretary, Donation Drive, Fundraising, and snack shack still open positions. Vote will occur at May meeting.
- b. Stampede is on May 20th. We do need to help and we are responsible for the Quad. Heather Erba and a couple of other parents will be working with Jen Lipscomb for the setup. The merchandise people are going to have a table as well.

Next meeting is May 1, 2023 at 7:00p; Library

Adjourned at 7:57pm